
 

  

 
 
 
Dear Parent 
 
What a wonderful start the students have made to this term. Despite the hottest 
weather of the year, they have looked very smart. 
 
As we return to normal temperatures, we will expect the full school uniform to be 
worn appropriately. This means blazers should be on and shirts tucked in. If students 
need extra warmth, they can wear a plain navy blue or black jumper, but this must 
not have logos. To be clear the blazer is compulsory but jumpers are not.  
 
A few other uniform reminders: 

• No stretchy skirts 

• Socks must be ankle socks only. 

• Footwear must be completely black 

• Jewellery: one pair of stud earrings, a watch and a nose stud are allowed, but 

no other jewellery. 

• Hair colours must be natural and tram lines in hair or lines shaved into brows 

are not permitted. 

• Nails must be short and not coloured. False eyelashes are also not permitted 

• No hoodies allowed on site 

Students should also remember to bring their card and lanyard, as this is needed for 
purchasing of food, and a refillable water bottle to keep hydrated.  
 
Staff have already given out 100s of achievement points and the first Deputy 
Headteacher Award of the academic year has been given. Please help us to maintain 
this positive momentum by reminding your children about our basic uniform 
standards, so staff can focus their energies on rewarding students.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Ms M Webster 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 


